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On the Journey 

+In writing to the Romans, St. Paul says that the one who loves another has fulfilled 
the law.  He is reiterating the teaching of Christ, indeed, his greatest commandment.  
The commandment to love – inclusive of one another, oneself, and God – is found in 
all four of the Gospels.   
     Jesus is the love of God made flesh.  He came out of love for love.  He came to 
save us, to make us whole again, to make us holy.  The love that Jesus commands, 
and that Jesus lives, is not a set of warm or fuzzy feelings.  It is a profound willing of 
our good, and a selfless desire that we be who we are made to be.  
     This is the love we also are commanded to live.  We are asked to will – to want, to 
seek, to make happen – the good of those God puts around us.  This is not always 
easy, and it is not always pleasant.  We see examples of this in both the reading from 
Ezekiel and in our gospel from Matthew.   
     The Lord tells the prophet Ezekiel that he will be held responsible for the death of 
the wicked if he does not speak out to dissuade him.  In the Gospel, then, Jesus gives 
instructions on how we should correct those who sin against us; how to raise our 
voices against wickedness, speaking out and speaking up when we see others living 
apart from God.  To do so is to love, and it is a commandment.   
     Yet, before this clarion call leads us too far, we must remember what is perhaps 
the most uncomfortable reality of this law of love.  Jesus makes it clear that we are 
not asked to do this from afar – like from behind computer screens or behind backs – 
but one-on-one at first and face to face when possible. We are called to be in        
relationship – to know of this sin in the first place because it is “against us” -because 
we are close.  
     Call it tough love, accountability, charitable or fraternal correction, or even    

speaking the truth in love, as St. Paul says elsewhere (Ephesians 4:15).  It is a love 

that truly desires the good of the other, and will intervene out of love for the sake of 
another’s salvation – just as the Father did in sending his Son.  
      Ultimately, the one who chooses evil over good has forged his own path toward 
death.  But in following the command to love one another, we can help others find 
the path toward life.  And Christ, who is present in the Eucharist, gives us the grace 
to do just that.  So let us be responsive to our baptismal calling to love by unleashing 
the Gospel each and every day of our lives and putting it into a loving practice in our 
dealings with each other! 
 

+Happy Labor Day weekend to everyone!  May the gift of work in our lives           
contribute to the good of not only ourselves and our families, but to the overall well-
being of society.  Mass on Monday will be at its usual time, 9 a.m.  However, after 

LABOR DAY 
MASS 

 

MONDAY,  
SEPTEMBER 7 

9:00 AM 
 

 
PARISH OFFICE 

CLOSED 
 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2020 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Craig Marion    frcraig@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service Mr. Samuel Jennings   samj@standrewchurch.org   ext 115 
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:    
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council Mrs. Carla Heck 248.875.6679    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

mass, the church will be cleaned and locked, so we can give the maintenance crew some time to rest and relax on the holiday! 
 

+Speaking of daily mass, I just ask that everyone be careful in the parking lot, especially during this time when the students for 
HFRS are not able to arrive on a bus, but must be dropped off in parents’ automobiles.  Please no speeding in the parking lots, or 
down one of the streets that leads to our property; we have already had complaints from the neighbors!  Safety is important for all 
of us, so please follow the directions set up for use of the lots, for mass as well as for school drop-off/pick-up. 
 

+Speaking of students, we will have another celebration for groups of students who have been anxiously waiting to make their first 
Holy Communion next Saturday, September 12, at 10 a.m. and again at 2 p.m.  This will probably get us “caught up” on this        
important milestone of the one of the Sacraments of Initiation for (primarily) our second graders.  We welcome you all to the Table 
of the Lord!  May you all grow closer to Jesus through his coming to you in this most special sacrament! 
 

+As we progress with our 2020 CSA efforts, many received a letter from Archbishop Vigneron this past week (or if not, probably in 
the coming week), regarding the appeal.  Remember, we as a parish opted to start our appeal with our own letter and brochure 
(since it was virtually ready to go back at the end of March), and then take advantage of ONE of the mailings from the Archdiocese 
as a follow-up.  So far, we have received donations/pledges of $247,838 against our target of $302,657.  First, it would be great if 
we could meet our goal in the next week or two, so we can move into what I like to refer to as the “bonus round,” where all        
collected funds over the target will be used to help pay for our new building additions and campus upgrades.  To those who have 
already given, I offer my sincere, prayerful gratitude!  If you have not yet made your commitment, please consider joining us in 
supporting our parish with all the work that has been done!  God bless all of you!  
 

+Since some parishioners have asked me to clarify the matters, let me try to do so briefly here in my article.  Some individuals    
between 1986 and 1999 were “incorrectly” baptized by Deacon Mark Springer of the archdiocese (he was stationed at St. Anastasia 
Parish) because of the wording that was used in the celebration of Baptism.  Only recently – because of the case of Fr. Matthew 
Hood – has this come to light.  (His situation and the corrective journey Fr. Matt had to take were made known in the papers and 
various newscasts.)  It is too complex to go through all the details here, but if anyone now at St. Andrew had “attempted” to be 
baptized by Deacon Mark Springer between 1986 through 1999, or “attempted” to be married or confirmed by Fr. Matthew Hood 
in the last few years (prior to August 17, 2020), please contact either Fr. Craig or myself to help review your situation and see if 
there is any “corrective” actions that need to take place. 
 

+I continue to thank you all very much for your prayers and other support during my illness/time of rehabilitation these past  
months!  While I am still not back 100%, I have been able to carry on with a good amount of my regular work load, including even 
doing noon mass last Sunday!  Please continue with your prayers, as the doctors have yet to decide what the next course of action 
will be for me! 
 

+Through the intercession of Our Lady, her mother and our Detroit patroness, St. Anne, and Blessed Solanus Casey, may we come 
to experience safety and good health from the pandemic that confronts us all – and may it come to a conclusion in our world!  God 
bless and keep you in the palms of his hands!  Looking forward to seeing you more in the coming weeks! 

 

-Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Attention Daily Mass Attendees 

Beginning September 11, one class from Holy Family Regional School will be attending the Friday daily Mass and helping to lead us 

in prayer. This will be a change from previous years and is partially in response to changes made with the school schedule in light 

of the Coronavirus. The north campus will be attending every other week. On the weeks that Holy Family students are with us, the 

school will have reserved seating on the organ side of the Church. Parishioners attending daily Mass are asked to sit on the         

baptismal font side. 



 

Worship 4 
Prayer to Overcome Racism 
Mary, friend and mother to all, through your Son,  
God has found a way to unite himself to every human being, 
called to be one people, sisters and brothers to each other. 
 
We ask for your help in calling on your Son, 
seeking forgiveness for the times when 
we have failed to love and respect one another. 
 
We ask for your help in obtaining from your Son 
the grace we need to overcome the evil of racism and to build a just society. 
 
We ask for your help in following your Son, 
so that prejudice and animosity will no longer infect our minds or hearts, 
but will be replaced with a love that respects the dignity of each person. 
 
Mother of the Church, the Spirit of your Son Jesus warms our hearts: pray for us. 
Amen. 
Copyright © 2018, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights reserved. 

Saint of the Day 
Saint Peter Claver September 9 
    A native of Spain, St. Peter Claver was a Jesuit missionary who 
spent his life in the service of African slaves brought against their 
will to South America during the 17th century.  Born into a farming 
family in the Spanish region of Catalonia during 1581, he studied at 
the University of Barcelona, and joined the Jesuits as a novice at the 
age of 20 eventually ordained as a priest.  
    In 1610, Peter Claver arrived in Cartagena, a port city in present-
day Colombia. Cartagena was a chief center for slave trade. Ten 
thousand slaves poured into the port each year. Although the      
practice of slave-trading was condemned by Pope Paul III and later labeled “supreme villainy” by Pope Pius IX, it      
continued to flourish. 
    Peter was determined to sacrifice his own freedom to bring material aid and eternal salvation to the African slaves, 
in keeping with his vow to become “the slave of the blacks forever.” The young priest made and kept this resolution 
despite his own health problems and the language barrier between himself and the population he served. 
    As soon as a slave ship entered the port, Peter Claver moved into its infested hold to minister to the ill-treated and 
exhausted passengers giving them medicines, food and water. With the help of interpreters he gave basic instructions 
and assured his brothers and sisters of their human dignity and God’s love. During the 40 years of his ministry, he    
instructed and baptized an estimated 300,000 slaves. 
    Fr. Claver’s apostolate extended beyond his care for slaves. In keeping with his vow of “slavery,” Peter survived on 
minimal amounts of food and sleep. He preached in the city square, gave missions to sailors and traders as well as 
country missions, during which he avoided, when possible, the hospitality of the planters and owners and lodged in 
the slave quarters instead. 
    After four years of sickness, Claver died on September 8, 1654. Peter Claver was canonized in 1888, and Pope Leo 
XIII declared him the worldwide patron of missionary work among black slaves. 



 

5 Adult Faith Formation 

Fall/Winter 2020-21 Adult Formation Offerings  
Day Program Date(s) Freq. Attendees EGW Zoom Onsite Offsite 

                  

Tues. am “Acts of the Apostles” - Bible Study  9/15 2x/mo. 

Young 

Mom's & 

Others Grow X     

Tues. am 

& pm 

"Open Your Heart” - Walking with 

Purpose Bible Study 

9/22 - 

5/18 

22     

Sessions 

Women's 

Bible Study 

Encounter/    

Grow X     

Sept - 

May, 

Wed. pm. "Metanoia" - NextStep 

9/23, 

10/21, 

11/18, 

12/16 

10     

Sessions 

Men & 

Women Grow X     

Thurs. am 

Finishing 5 wks of previous "Epic" 

study (and then begin)  “Jesus - The 

Way, the Truth, The Life” (Ascension 

Press)  

9/22-

10/27 

11/10- 

5/2021 2x/mo. Women 

Encounter/    

Grow 
 Zoom 
Training   SMotH  

Thurs. pm 

“A Biblical Walk Through the 

Mass” - Dr. Edward Sri  

9/17 - 

10/15 5 weeks 

Men & 

Women Grow  X    

Thurs. pm St. Paul Street Evangelization 

9/17-

5/2021 

37     

Sessions 

Men & 

Women Witness X   SMotH 

Thurs. pm "Ultreya" - Faith Sharing Group ongoing 

every 

3rd wk. 

Men & 

Women Encounter X    

Sat. am  Weekend Scriptures ongoing 

2nd & 

4th 

Covenant 

Keepers - 

Men Only 

(30+) 

Encounter/    

Grow X   

Sun. am  RCIA 

9/13 – 

5/31/21 Weekly 

Men & 

Women 

Encounter/    

Grow   X   

 

   2020-21 Offerings 

 
 

 

While our parish campus has been primarily closed due to the pandemic, we have been busy preparing programs to 
keep you spiritually connected. Below are some great options we have for the fall season. We hope you will    
prayerfully consider which offering best fits your  spiritual needs and maybe consider inviting a family member or 
a friend to join you! 
 
To find out more information, please visit the St. Andrew website under the tab “Learn” and “Adult Faith     
Formation” (http://www.standrewchurch.org/adult-faith-formation/),  or watch the parish bulletin for more 
information regarding registration. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact: Susan Kowalski:        
susank@standrewchurch.org, (248) 651-7846 (105), or Linda Martens: lmartens55@gmail.com, (248) 651-
7846 (121).  

Since most of our sessions will be held via Zoom, please feel free to download the free Zoom application, which 
can be run on laptops, tablets, and phones, and familiarize yourself with Zoom by accessing the free Zoom support 
and training available at:  https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us. It is fun and easy! 

http://www.standrewchurch.org/adult-faith-formation/
https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us
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           Faith Formation Registration                                                                                                                         
A REMIND was sent with registration information. 

Registration forms are also available on our 

webpage at  standrewchurch.org. There will be in-

person (if allowed) and virtual learning options.  

You must be registered in order to access our 

virtual program, to receive a text book which-

ever option you choose, and also to show that 

you participated in the program this year. This 

is especially important in sacrament prep 

years.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

We welcome to the Eucharist table 

September 4                                                                                          

Andrew Granger                                                                                    

Elizabeth Tull 

September 6                                                                                    

Kate Marshall          

Granola Bars 

½ C honey                                                                                                                    

½ C nut butter                                                                                                               

1 C crispy brown rice cereal                                                                                                 

1 C  oats                                                                                                                    

½  C chopped nuts                                                                                                            

½ C dried fruit                                                                                                              

(2 T unsweetened cocoa, optional) 

Melt honey and nut butter together. Mix dry        

ingredients in bowl. Add melted honey mixture 

and combine well. Line an 8x8 pan with            

parchment paper or plastic wrap. Press mixture 

into pan and cover. Chill at least one hour. Cut into 

bars and enjoy a home-made back-to-school treat! 

Blessing for a Face Mask 

God of health and wholeness, of love and kindness, 

bless this mask, my slight shield against great ills. Bless 

the fabric that repels the drops, the ties that go behind 

my ears, the wire that fits snugly against my nose, the 

folds that cup my chin. Make me grateful for my mask 

even when it makes me hot, even when I look funny, 

even when I really want to take it off. Bless me also, 

and everyone who, for their own sake and the sake of 

others, put on their inconvenience every day, our 

minds made up to love.  Amen.                                                                                                  

Adapted from                                                                                                               

First Congressional Church                                                                                        

of Western Springs. 

 Back to School 

Students are heading back to school. They may be phys-

ically present for in-class learning, or meeting with 

their teacher virtually. The year is certain to bring many 

challenges. Resources are available to get us through. 

One such resource is the downloadable “Back to School 

Care Package” from the Big Life Journal, which can be 

found at https://biglifejournal.com/blogs/blog/back-to

-school-free-printable-care-package.  It’s full of ideas 

for calming strategies, time management, feeling con-

nected, and lots more, no matter where your kids will 

be learning this year. 

On this page you will find two other ideas for the start 

of school. Bless your face masks with a special prayer. 

Try out the granola bar recipe for a tasty home-made 

snack. (It’s one of my personal favorites.) And, especial-

ly important in these difficult times, keep remembering 

that God is always walking with us, side by side, 

through the joys and struggles in our lives. 

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                       

Director of Faith Formation 



 

7 Youth Ministry 



 

Christian Service 8 

 Thank you to everyone who came out to donate 
blood with the American Red Cross on August 
23rd.Because of your donation we were able to collect 54 
pints of blood. Your efforts have helped boost the com-
munity blood supply and ensured hospital patients have 
the lifesaving blood they need.  
 Special thanks to Carl Gildner for organizing 
these life-saving events at St. Andrew!  

Neighborhood House is celebrating its 10th annual Scare 

Away Hunger 5K Run/Walk virtually from October 
1st—October 18th!  

 
What is a virtual 5K?  This virtual 5K is a race that you 
complete wherever you would like. A couple of            
suggested routes in the community will be provided—but 
you can even participate on your basement treadmill!  
Between the 1st and the 18th of October, you can run, 
walk, or jog the distance to complete your run. While we 
are physically distant, we can remain connected through 
a community of people striving toward the same goal.  
 
Your support of this event will make it possible to        
provide food, clothing, emergency financial help, job 
coaching, budget counseling, short-term mental health 
counseling, transportation and other self-sustainability 
programs to thousands of households in Rochester,   
Rochester Hills, Auburn Hills, Oakland Township, and 
Addison Township.  

 

 For more information and to register, visit 
ranh.org/sah. 

to all of the St. Andrew 
Parishioners who do-
nated their time and 

money during the 
month of August to 

help assemble bagged 
lunches for the Baldwin 

Center in Pontiac!  
  

Through your generosity and hard work, we were able to 
feed hundreds of our hungry neighbors!  
 While we have had to put the project on hold 
temporarily, please check the bulletin for updates on how 
we can safely resume this project!  

 

https://www.ranh.org/sah
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Introducing Walking with Purpose 
A Women’s Catholic Bible Study 

Do you desire to grow in your Catholic faith?   
Do you seek connection with other women in our parish community?  

Are you searching for something more in your life?  
 We invite you to consider joining Walking with Purpose this fall at St. Andrew Parish. Weekly 

group sessions are starting on Tuesday, September 22.  
  

Opening Your Heart, our foundational study, is designed for women new to Walking with Purpose whether or 
not you have any Bible study experience; you are welcome as you are to learn how the Scriptures apply to 

our everyday lives.  
 

The mission of Walking with Purpose is to help every Catholic woman and girl in America open her heart to Jesus Christ.  
Interested in learning more? Please join us on 9/22 to find out what Walking with Purpose is all about! Bring a friend to meet us at St. Andrew 

Zoom on Tuesday, September 22, at 10am or 7pm.   
 

For questions, or to RSVP, contact Ann Sliney, amcsly@aol.com, 248/703-8402 or JoAnn Brinser,  
atthelake04@gmail.com, or visit Walking with Purpose online www.walkingwithpurpose.com for more information.  

We hope to see you!  

What’s Happening 

with the Knights of 

Columbus 

 

WE ARE BACK WITH 

DRIVE THRU MEALS-  

After shutting down our   

activities for health and safety we never 

stopped our community support. The local 

agencies who rely on charitable giving need 

our help more than ever. Please help       

support these groups and also come away 

with a reasonably priced and safe dinner.  

 

When: September 17, 2020 

Where: St John Fisher Chapel Parking Lot, 

3665 E Walton Auburn Hills 

Time: 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 
Cost:  Adults $10, Ages 6 – 12 are $5 and 
children 5 and under eat free – ACCEPTING 
CREDIT CARD PAYMENT 
 
What: Pasta, Sauce, Meatballs, Bread, 

Coleslaw and more... 

mailto:amcsly@aol.com
mailto:atthelake04@gmail.com
http://www.walkingwithpurpose.com
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Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

THE GREATNESS OF OUR GOD 
This year our theme is, “We Know the Greatness of our 
God.”  We are dedicated to recognizing the greatness of 
God and celebrating what he has done for us. 40 years ago 
God spoke to parents in our community and told them to 
gather and provide a Catholic school for his children. They 
listened and they got to work. They built Holy Family 
Regional School with Jesus as the foundation. God 
continues to bless our school and Holy Family family and 
together we will shout the greatness of God through 
prayer worship and praise. We stand in awe and wonder… 
all the honor is yours, Jesus Christ! Yes our God is great! 

LEARNING ABOUT OUR THEME 
Mrs. Marn’s first graders spent the week learning about our new 
school theme “We Know the Greatness of our God.”  The children 
enjoyed making and painting crowns to show their love for God.  

NATIONAL  WINNERS 
Last spring, students in our Department of Talent 
Development participated in on-line learning for Student 
Ideas for a Better America.  We are so proud to learn our 
school has five national winners!  In all the years we have 
offered this invention class, our school has never had this 
many students win during one school year.  
Congratulations to  Sophia T., Isla S., Faith S., Noah  S., 
and Maxim O. (not pictured).  Each child received a 
certificate and $100.00.   The Department of Talent 
Development provides enrichment programs for students 
identified as gifted and talented.  Students are selected 
based on standardized achievement test scores, grades, 
and teacher recommendations.  Way to go kids!  



 

September 7 
Labor Day 

1 Corinthians 5:1-8 
Luke 6:6-11 

 
September 8 

Feast of the Nativity of the BVM 
Micah 5:1-4a or 
Romans 8:28-30 
Matthew 1:1-23 

 
September 9 

St Peter Claver 
1 Corinthians 7:25-31 

Luke 6:20-26 
 

September 10 
1 Corinthians 8:1b-7, 11-13 

Luke 6:39-42 
 

September 11 
1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22b-27 

Luke 6:39-42 
 

September 12 
Most Holy Name of Mary 

1 Corinthians 10:14-22 
Luke 6:43-49 

 
September 13 

24th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
Sirach 27:30 - 28:7 

Psalm 103 
Romans 14:7-9 

Matthew 18:21-35 

Readings for the  
Week of September 7 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

* as of August 16 

Kenneth Chapie, 80 
 

Died on 
August 24, 2020 

 
Buried on 

September 2, 2020 
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UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekdays 

Monday - Friday 
9:00 am 

Public & Livestream 
Limited 200 
First Come 

 
Weekend 

Saturday, September 12 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday, September 13 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
Public Reservation through  

Eventbrite beginning 
Wednesday, September 9 

Mary O’Brien, 85 
 

Died on 
August 30, 2020 

 
Buried on 

September 4, 2020 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of September 6 
 
SUNDAY  September 6, 2020 
  8:00 am  Paul Tocco   Family 
  Marilyn McMillan  Family 
  Janet McGarry   Jean M. Storm 
     

12:00 pm  Diana Davila   Carlos Villarreal 
  Christopher Nestro  Ed & Chris Margiewicz 
  Joseph Chacko   Family 
 

  5:00 pm  All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery During the Last Month 
 
MONDAY  September 7, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    
TUESDAY  September 8, 2020 
  9:00 am  Cecelia H. Trebnik  Family 
  Gerrie Raymo   Ronnie Oliver 
  Connie Cunningham  Cherry Iudiciani 
  
WEDNESDAY  September 9, 2020 
  9:00 am  Debbie Fields   Suzy & Bea Brusstar 
  John & Ethel Baisley  Kathleen Hughes 
    
THURSDAY  September 10, 2020 
  9:00 am  George Daher   Marie Daher 
  Alex, Elizabeth, & Flora  Cherry Iudiciani 
 
FRIDAY  September 11, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
 
SATURDAY  September 12, 2020 
  5:00 pm   John & Dorothy Dettloff  Family 
  Ruth Mayrand   Roy & Linda 
  Mike & Erica Szydlowski  Loving Family 
  
SUNDAY  September 13, 2020 
  8:00 am  Ines Camilli   Diane Rolfe & Linda Narrocco 
  Dora Ann Ferrera  Her Daughters 
  Emily Solek   Steyer Family 
     

12:00 pm  Bernard Archer   Leo & Marilyn 
  Janet McGarry   Jean M. Storm 
  Deborah Field   Family 
 

  5:00 pm  Frank & Gloria Ramacciato Frank & Elaine Ramacciato 
 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Janet Yasso 
Lisa Miller Ruskin 

Mark Wiemels 
Diane Franey 

Debbie Psotka 
Karen Young 
Dave Felicelli 
Dan Brusstar 

Mary Jo Dinha 
Tom Donoughe 

Mary Macke 
Mike McDermott 

Judy Cote 
Robert Clemens 

Bill Zandi 
Amelia Roose 

Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Laurie Hasselwander 

Tarik Dinha, Sr 
Msgr. Mike 

Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 

Ken Kwiatkowski 
Sally Dupack 

Elias Agirokastritis 
Joanne Landry 
Scott Holland 

Mary Ellen O’Connor 
Cameron Kostiz 

Tina Denison 
David Dehn 
Diane Fayle 

Caterina Basile 
Norman Rosinski 
Mary Abraham 

The unborn child of Antonio 
Walter Gieselman 

Paul Yezback 
Sharon Nowakowski 

Jordan Baker 
Jack Waters 

Gary J. Rogers 
Aaron Edward Kurmas 
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